
 
 

T OWN OF HARVARD 
MUNICIPAL  BUILDINGS  COMMITTEE 
 
 
Meeting Minutes – 20 January 2011, 10:30 AM-12:30 PM, Town Hall Meeting 
Room 
 
 
Attendees 
 
Marie Sobalvarro, Pete Jackson, Lucy Wallace, Willie Wickman, Ron Ostberg (chair); Bill Johnson, 
Ron Ricci, and members of COA Board (visitors); Tim Bragan 
 

1. Update on meetings with FinCom Capital Planning and Investment Committee (CPIC).  
Next CPIC meeting will be on 1/27 before ours.  Ron and Marie will attend. 

2. Ron gave an update on his meeting with the Park and Recreation Commission. 
3. Bill Johnson was invited to present his proposal re moving the senior center to the Old 

Library, including facility and site limitations and possible methods to correct. 
 To limit through traffic on Fairbank St (thereby making it safer for senior parking) suggested 

making it one-way and extending Littleton Rd to Ayer Rd (across the Library common). 
 Elevator and drop off could be located in front of building. 
 As need for space increases, seniors could relocate to Hildreth House; in the meantime is 

would be available to seniors for “secondary or summer use”. 
 Also commented that he did not believe a cultural center would be viable in the Old Library. 
4. Questions and comments were taken from the MBC members and audience.  

 No compelling reason to use Old Library for senior center, especially as cost to 
renovate for seniors would be more expensive than cost of renovating and adding onto 
Hildreth House; 

 Can’t support recommendation that is only a 6-8 year fix 
 Continuity of space for seniors is very important.  Hildreth House answers most needs 

and could be expanded in the future (which Old Library can’t be) should the need for 
more space arise. 

5. Pete made a motion that no further action be taken on Bill’s proposal.  The motion was 
seconded and unanimously approved. 

6. Ron reviewed the proposed site work/road redesign around the Town Hall to accommodate 
an addition and provide a public way to Hildreth House. 

7. Committee discussed proposed funding request to take to CPIC and ATM in April. 
8. Committee discussed schedule for completing report to deliver to BOS at February 1st 

meeting. 
 
 
Attachments:  GPR memo of January 18; e-mail from Bill Johnson of January 12  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 


